From: 

Lawrence Krissek [krissek@mps.ohio-state.edu]
Sent: 

Fri 2/1/2008 4:52 PM
Subject: 
Re: concurrence request regarding Astronomy 141
Hi Sophia,

My apologies for the delay in sending this letter of concurrence.  It appears that the original request went to the SES office while I was away from campus, so I only received the request recently.

In any case, I am writing to indicate concurrence from the School of Earth Sciences with the proposal for Astronomy 141 -- "Life in the Universe".  Our only concern about this proposal is the set of topics listed on the syllabus under "Unit 2: Life on the Earth", and especially the depth of background that potential instructors will have about the rise, nature and history of life on earth, as well as the geological history of the earth itself.  These topics are covered in detail in courses offered within the School of Earth Sciences, where such discussions often include, or lead to, consideration of biological evolution.  Given the rather polarizing nature of this topic among some of our students, we consider it prudent for an instructor to be well-prepared before teaching these topics.  As a result, we would encourage the instructor(s) of Astronomy 141 to consult faculty in SES who are experts in the areas of paleobiology, evolutionary history, and earth history.

With this recommendation, SES supports the proposal for Astronomy 141.

Please contact me with any questions in this matter.
Best,
Larry Krissek
Associate Director for Administration and Curriculum Committee Chair
School of Earth Sciences, OSU


At 12:19 PM 1/29/2008, you wrote:

Hi Larry,

Could you please let me know what’s the status of Earth Sciences’ concurrence to Astronomy’s 141-143 courses? They’ve been waiting for it. Thanks!!

Sophia
Sophia Lee, Ph.D.
Program Coordinator, Curriculum and Assessment Office
Colleges of Arts and Sciences
